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NEXT MEETING 

Monday, April 1 

Show & Tell: 6:30 PM 

Meeting: 7:00 PM 
 

Program: 

Joan Sheridan— 

The Textiles of Our Lives: 

Inspiration from Antique 

and Vintage Artifacts 
 

Greet & Treat 

Kathy Barnett 

Esther Carlson 

Holly Jensen 

Carol Knapp 

Judi Pulver 

Vina Ryan 

 

LOCATION 

1753 Alpine Ave NW 

(GRPD Metro Lodge 97) 

Grand Rapids 

www.wwas.org 

Guild Minutes from 

March 4th 
Show & Tell — Carol Knapp — (Kwasi 

Kena, Heidi Bukowski, Irene Vroom-

Boersma, Julie Daniels, Juliane Anderson, 

Sharon Elzinga, Paula DeYoung) 

Visitor —  Crystal 

Program Intro — Liz Hilton of KnitIt in 

Grand Rapids has developed the Hoodini knit-

ted garment for infants that swaddles and hugs 

them through the night, while also providing 

access for easy diaper changes. She makes 

these with large knitting machines.  

Announcements:  

50/50 — Winners, Kate Shockey and Paula 

(Continued on page 3) 

See Minutes 

From the President 
Hello!  

As we slowly move out of one of the harsh-

est winters we can recall, it’s fun to look ahead 

to spring weather, sprouting seeds for our dye 

gardens and taking our fiber projects outside. 

While we’re not quite there yet, it won’t be 

long now.  

On April 1, we welcome Joan Sheridan, 

owner of Heritage Spinning and Weaving, in 

Lake Orion, to do a presentation called “The 

Textiles of Our Lives: Inspiration from An-

tique and Vintage Artifacts.” Her presentation 

will span from the early 1800s to modern time. 

She plans to bring many handwovens and 

handcrafted items and talk about dating and 

identifying your family heirlooms. She also 

plans to discuss how antique textiles can in-

spire our modern work and include a short bit 

about her volunteer work behind the scenes in 

textile conservation at The Henry Ford Mu-

seum of American Innovation. 

Unfortunately, we had to cancel Joan’s 

band weaving workshop due to low enroll-

ment. My apologies to those who were signed 

up and looking forward to that workshop. 

Dine with Joan - Those interested in 

gathering to chat with our speaker and have a 

bite to eat before Monday’s meeting at Grey-

line Brewing Co. (right next door to the police 

lodge where we meet) at 1727 Alpine Ave 

NW are welcome to join us at 5 p.m. You can 

check out the menu ahead of time at 

www.greylinebrewing.com. 

In other news, our spring sale is rapidly 

approaching. Godspeed to all of you still 

working on last-minute items to sell. See 

Heidi’s note in this newsletter for all the de-

tails on show preparation and operation. 

That’s all for now. I look forward to seeing 

you all at the lodge in April!  

All the best,  

Jennifer Ackerman-Haywood 

TAM Sale  

Approaching 
Our spring Textile Arts Market Sale, April 

13th, is fast approaching.  I am so excited to 

see all the beautiful items we will offer.  Just a 

few reminder notes.   

The contract is attached to this newsletter.  

Please fill it out and bring it with a Self-

Addressed Stamped Envelope when you check 

in.  This will insure you get paid for the items 

you sell.  You may also find an inventory 

sheet useful, but it is not required. 

Check-in time will be 1-4 p.m. Friday April 

12th, at St. Nicholas Antiochian Orthodox 

Church on East Paris.  The Church asks that 

we not use the main East entrance doors as 

they are needed for church business that day.  

Please respect this and come in the doors to 

the south. 

If you are selling you need to work a shift 

during the sale.  We have enough workers for 

set up on Friday. Please check the signup sheet 

at the meeting, or call Julie Daniels.  The Sat-

urday shifts are 8:30-1 and 12:30-end of tear 

down.  Everyone needs to be there at 4 p.m. 

for tear down.  And everyone needs to stay 

and help load all the equipment. 

Lastly, we always bring food to share in the 

lounge room.  It can be most anything, from 

soup to nuts.  It provides a nice time to relax, 

chat and meet some of tzcozcohe potters. 

If you will be selling items and find it diffi-

cult to meet any of the above, please contact 

me or another committee member.  Arrange-

ments can be made. 

Heidi Bukoski 

Please Note:  

Help Needed—TAM 
1. Please Help!!!  The Textile Arts Market 

Committee is in (almost) desperate need of 

someone to transport our guild equipment 

from CompuDie to the sale and back again.  

We need a vehicle that can fit a dozen or so 6ft 

x 2ft metal display grids and a number of large 

plastic totes. We would need you Friday April 

12th in the morning to load everything.  It 

needs to be at St. Nicholas at 1 p.m. that day 

for set up.  It gets loaded back up Saturday 

afternoon at 4 p.m. or so and returned to Com-

puDie Monday morning when they are open 

again.  Margaret has a crew of people lined up 

to assist with loading and unloading.  If you 

can help, please call or email Heidi Bukoski or 

Margaret Jager.  Thank you. 

Heritage Spinning & Weaving 

2. We still need members to sign up to 

work the morning of April 13, from 8:30-

12:30. Please let me know if you are available 

or sign up at the April meeting. Thank you. 

Julie Daniels. Imaweaver2004@yahoo.com 

http://www.greylinebrewing.com


2 —WW&S Newsletter, April, 2019 

 

Woodland Weavers and  
Spinners Guild 

President: Jennifer Ackerman-Haywood  
Vice-President: Pat Zimmer 

Secretary: Amy Ranger 
Treasurer: Jane Yelvington 

Newsletter Editor: Bob Meyering 
Webmaster: Jane Fabiano-Turner 

————————————————- 
The Guild encourages creativity,  

originality and excellence in handweaving 
and fiber arts through fellowship and  

education, and stimulates  
broader appreciation of the  

fiber arts by the public.  

MEMBER 

WW&S Equipment List 
 15” - 4 harness table Loom 

 24” Norwood 4 harness loom 

 18” Schacht Wolf Pup 4 harness loom 

 26” - 8 Harness Baby Wolf 

 Triangular Loom with Stand 

 Inkle Loom 

 12” wide tapestry loom  

 Small Warping Board 

Contact Maggie Atwater for more informa-

tion about renting this equipment. 

magatw@gmail.com 

616-272-8955 

2018-2019 Season  
Sep. 10 - Summer Show & Tell. 

Oct. 1 - Natural Dying & Farm Life - 

Lori Evesque. 

Nov. 5 - Panel discussion with Michi-

gan loom builders Mike and Terry 

McGarr from Norwood Looms and Bruce 

Niemi from Kessenich Looms. 

Dec. 3 - Winter potluck & gift ex-

change. 

Jan. 7 - Panel discussion: How to turn 

your fiber addiction into a business - 

Kelly Brandt, Heidi Bukoski, Julia 

Daniels. 

Feb. 4 - Weaving for Good - A presen-

tation by Beryl Bartkus founder of Ability 

Weavers 

Mar. 4 - Liz Hilton - 3D Machine 

Knitting 

Apr. 1 - Joan Sheridan - Weaving & 

textiles  

May 6 - Mark Newport, head of the 

fiber program at Cranbrook Academy of 

Art and 2018 ArtPrize artist 

Jun. 3 - Potluck, season wrap-up, par-

ticipation awards.    
Workshops 

Sep. 30 - Natural Dye Workshop with 

Lori Evesque from 1-6 p.m. Sunday. 

Nov. 11 -  Felted Fascinators with Kelly 

Brandt. 

Mar. 31 - Band Weaving on the Inkle 

Loom with Joan Sheridan from 1- 6 p.m. Sun-

day. 

Retreats 

Oct. 13 - CRC Conference Center. 

May 4 - Pine Island Camp. 

TAM Sales 

Dec. 7-8 - Prince Conference Center, 

Calvin College. 

Apr. 13 - St. Nicholas Orthodox 

Church, East Paris Ave. 

Name Tags 

For any matters concerning name tags, if 

you need a new one, or have some other ques-

tion or issue, please email Kate Shockey  

amethystartstudio@yahoo.com 

Retreats & Workshops 
A reminder that our spring retreat will take 

place on May 4 at Little Pine Island Camp.  

The cost is $20 for the full day, including 

lunch.  This is a lovely spot, with a huge room 

– space enough to work on any project you 

desire.  There’s a lake to walk by and we can 

eat outside if the weather is good.  You need to 

sign up by April 30 so that I know how much 

food to buy. 

Also, those of you who were at the March 

meeting saw the lovely jewelry that Heidi Bu-

koski makes using the Viking Knit technique.  

She will be teaching a workshop on this tech-

nique on May19. The workshop will be given 

at our meeting hall, from noon to 5pm.  The 

cost is $50 to register, plus a $15 materials fee 

(to be paid directly to Heidi).  You will leave 

with a lovely bracelet and the ability to make 

many other pieces yourself. 

A sign-up sheet for the retreat and the work-

shop is attached. 

Spinning Group 
One of the active study groups in WWS is 

dedicated to spinning. It meets monthly, on the 

third Monday (and the fifth if there is one), 

from 7:30pm to 9:30pm-ish. The meeting 

takes place at the home of Jane Yelvington, 

2910 Alger SE, GR. All are welcome; mem-

bership in WWS is not needed to attend.  

If you spin, or are interested in trying spin-

ning, this is the group for you. The company 

of other spinners is always pleasant and bene-

ficial to your spinning. If you would like to 

learn but don’t have a wheel, call or email 

Jane (312-771-7173, jy2nd@comcast.net) and 

she will see if one can be found  for you to use 

at the meeting. The guild owns a couple of 

wheels that WWS members may rent by the 

month. If you would like to learn how to use a 

drop spindle, probably one of the group can 

teach you.  You are also welcome to come 

even if you don’t spin. Regular attendees may 

well be knitting, inkle weaving, crocheting, 

pin loom weaving, etc. during the meeting. 

Come for the good company and conversation. 
October Workshop  

with Nancy McRay 
For those of you who like to plan ahead, 

mark your calendars for our first guild work-

shop of the 2019 - 2020 season.  On October 

26 Nancy McRay, a textile artist from the 

Traverse City area will be offering a 1-day 

session called Color Theory for Fiber Artists.  

Would you like to gain confidence in your 

color selections? Are you curious about how 

color principles for fiber arts differ from color 

principles for painting? This one day work-

shop is designed as a quick dip into color 

theory with lots of discussion and hands on 

color arranging with paper, yarns and fabrics. 

If you are beginning work on a particular 

piece and would like help honing your color 

selections, please bring it along - you will get 

lots of feedback!  

Nancy has a Master of Fine Arts in Fiber 

from the University of Michigan. In addition 

to teaching classes through the Adult Arts 

Program at the Interlochen Center for the Arts, 

she has many years experience in weaving, 

spinning, knitting, crocheting, and dyeing. She 

has taught weaving at the local and national 

level. To find out more about Nancy and see 

some examples of her work visit her blog at 

mcrayweaving.blogspot.com or visit her on 

Facebook.  

Specific details about the workshop will be 

coming!  

Scott Group  

Yarn Available 
Betsey Hamm (Learning from Scratch) has 

brought yarn to a few of our meetings this 

year.  If you would like more or missed get-

ting yarn, call Betsey at 616-901-7486.  

Sunny Dillinger’s  

Work to be Displayed 
Guild member Sunny Dillinger will have 

some of her tapestries featured at a local salon: 

Echo Salon at 24 Sheldon Blvd SE in down-

town Grand Rapids. She will deliver pieces 

there towards the end of April.  Sunny makes 

small/medium tapestries. The local salon con-

tacted her after seeing some of her work, and 

asked if she would be interested in hanging 

some items for sale. Her work will be featured 

this spring, possibly through the summer 

months.  

mcrayweaving.blogspot.com
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Fiber Festivals  

Here and There 
Following is a partial listing of 2019 fiber 

festivals being offered just hours away from 

Grand Rapids. Check with Guild members 

whether they know of other festivals both in 

Michigan and in other states. Over the years, 

we have heard of members going to Maryland, 

Vermont, Wisconsin, and so forth. Sharing 

information and inspiration is part of what a 

Guild is about. Renting a bus and going to-

gether would be great fun!  A few years ago 

some of us rented a bus and took an amazing 

field trip to Greenfield Village. More than a 

few years ago, we formed a caravan to go to 

Chelsea for the Spinners’ Flock Fiber Festival 

that is held each February. So many places to 

mingle with other fiber artists, take classes,  

and support vendors who offer the materials 

needed to create. 

2019 Fiber Show Schedule (partial) 

April 13 – 14, Fiber Expo – Washtenaw 

Farm Council Grounds, Ann Arbor 

(fiberexpo.com) 

June 1 – 2, Tip of the Mitt - Emmet County 

Fair Grounds, Petoskey, 

(tipofthemittfiberfair.com) 

July 27, Dances with Wool open house - 

Chickasaw Farm, Reed City, 

(chickasawfarm@core.com) 

August 16, 17, 18, Michigan Fiber Festival 

- Allegan County Fair Grounds, Allegan, 

(michiganfiberfestival.info) 

September 28 – 29, Northern Michigan 

Lamb and Wool Festival - Ogemaw County 

Fair Grounds, West Branch, 

(lambandwoolfestival.com) 

October 4, 5, 6, Spirit Spin Retreat -  

Ketunnen Center, Tustin, (spiritspin.net) 

October 12 – 13, Fiber Expo – Washtenaw 

Farm Council Grounds, Ann Arbor 

(fiberexpo.com) 

Membership Committee 

DeYoung 

New officers for next year — If you’re 

interested in a leadership role, we are looking 

for a vice president, treasurer and secretary for 

next year. 

Workshop Update — How are we doing on 

workshop signups? Inkle Weaving March 30; 

Viking Knitting May 19.  

Any updates on our guild sponsoring the 

20th Michigan League of Handweavers bi-

annual exhibit at the Lowell Arts Council? See 

Margaret Jager.  

Treasurer's Report — Jane Yelvington: Just 

over $20,000; healthy treasury.  

Kelly Brandt — Greater Lansing Guild will 

be meeting at her farm and offering 4 different 

half day workshops on April 6th and 7th.  

Study Groups —  

Kay Hislop – rigid heddle group will meet 

this Saturday at Covington Village.  

Margaret Jager — knitting this Saturday at 

Boston Square CRC. 

Carol Knapp — felting group on March 20 

from 1-3pm at the home of Kathy Forzley. 

Jane Yelvington — spinning at her house 

on the third and fifth Mondays of the month. 

Hospitality — Julia Daniels: We need more 

people to sign up and bring snacks in April 

and May. 

Textile Artists Market Committee Update 

— Heidi Bukowski: TAM Sale coming up in 

about a month; it is a fund-raiser for the Guild. 

Bring as much or little as you’d like. Saturday 

April 13 from 9am–4pm; set up is Friday af-

ternoon, from 1–3pm. Sale takes place in con-

junction with the West Michigan Potter’s 

Guild at the St Nicholas Antiochian Orthodox 

Church on East Paris Avenue near 28th Street. 

All work should be handmade and of good 

quality. Next TAM meeting is this Thursday at 

the Biggby located at 4035 Plainfield.  

Michigan League of Handweavers — Paula 

DeYoung: You can still register for workshops 

until April 12th.  

New Business — None.  

Amy Ranger 

Minutes 
(Continued from page 1) 

Novice Weavers  

Study Group  
The February meeting of the Novice Weav-

ers Study Group focused on calculating warp 

and weft, including types of yarn, determining 

reed sizes, shrinkage and take-up. We dis-

cussed the use of patterns published in books 

and magazines which state the specifics of 

yarn, reed, etc., as a good way to get started 

without having to worry about calculations. 

Our topics at our March meeting were fin-

ishing, selvages, and types of weaves.  Spe-

cific to finishing we looked at zigzag stitching 

with binding, hemstitching while on the loom, 

and creative knotting. Our selvage discussion 

centered on twills and either having a floating 

selvage or manually catching in end threads to 

avoid floats which are too long to be secure. 

We looked at a few different types of weaves - 

basketweave, crackle, huck, rose path, and 

summer and winter. 

We are opting to not meet in April due to 

the holiday. Our next meeting will be Thurs-

day, May 16th at 1:30 pm. Our topic is draft-

ing. If anyone is interested, please contact 

Kimberly Patterson for pre-meeting instruc-

tions. 

The Rigid Heddle  

Study Group 
We met on March 9 in our lovely meeting 

area at Covenant Village. The focus for this 

meeting was clasped weft weave and a con-

tinuation of projects showing the use of colors 

or textures. After sharing a number of com-

pleted projects we continued working on the 

projects currently on our looms. Several peo-

ple stopped by to comment on our work or to 

ask questions about the weaving process and 

the techniques we were using. There was a lot 

of enthusiasm and interest shown in our craft! 

Perhaps some future weavers? 

Our next meeting will be held in the same 

location at Covenant Village on Sunday, April 

7, from 2 - 4. The focus for this month will be 

using lace weaves. Happy weaving!  

Time to Finish Your MLH Exhibit Entries 
When we began this project in November, we were merely hopeful that the idea of combining 

yarns dyed with natural materials in fiber arts projects would catch on. It has! I've seen a few 

partially finished projects, answered a few emails about requests for additional yarn, and listened 

to a few ideas. I've even seen a few finished products. They are quite splendid! 

Now it is time to finish up. If you have a project ready to share, jot down some notes about 

how you decided to proceed with your project, including some of the problems you encountered 

while you were working on the piece if you like. I'll bring notecards to the April meeting for your 

notes. Then we can begin to design a way of displaying the exhibit at the MLH Conference. 

If your project isn't finished, that's fine. We should have them by the May meeting, though. 

We don't have to set up the exhibit until the last week of May, so even then, we have some wig-

gle room.  

If you are one of the guild members who worked on this project, thank you for your willing-

ness to try something new. The idea came out of a discussion at the October guild retreat. It cer-

tainly gave the dyers a project to butt their creative heads against, and hopefully, it did everyone 

else as well.  

Questions: margaretjager@gmail.com or 616-773-0360. 

Taxi Service, Anyone? 
The Michigan League of Handweavers will 

be welcoming several instructors to their Con-

ference and Workshops at the end of May. 

Some will be flying into the airport in Grand 

Rapids, and we have been asked to provide 

transportation from the airport to Hope Col-

lege and back again.  

As travel schedules for these people are set; 

we will publish the times and dates we will 

need to provide transportation. However, if 

you are planning to go to Hope College on 

Thursday, May 30 for the entire Conference 

and Workshop experience and would be will-

ing to stop at the airport to pick up an instruc-

tor, please let us know. That will be a busy 

travel and set up day for many of us.  

margaretjager@gmail.com or 616-773-

0360 



4 —WW&S Newsletter, April, 2019 

 

 

 

2018-2019 WORKSHOP & RETREAT REGISTRATION FORM: 

 

Date:       

 

Name:             

 

Address:              

 

City, State, Zip            

 

Phone:       E-mail:        

 

WORKSHOPS:  

 

_________March 31, 2019:  Joan Sheridan, Inkle Loom Band Weaving.  Class fee is $90 (material fee of $12 to be 

paid directly to the instructor).   Location: GR Ford Metro Lodge 97, 1753 Alpine NW, Grand Rapids MI.  Hours 1pm to 

6pm 

 

_________May 19, 2019:  Heidi Bukoski, Viking Knit Bracelet.  Class fee is $50 (material fee of $15 to be paid di-

rectly to the instructor).  Location:  GR Ford Metro Lodge 97, 1753 Alpine NW, Grand Rapids, MI.  Hours noon ï 5pm. 

 

RETREATS: 

  

_________    May 4, 2019  Little Pine Island Camp, Comstock Park.  $20 for day (includes lunch) 

 

Workshop Policies : Workshop registrations for Guild members must be received at least 2-weeks prior to the 

workshop date.  Registration must be accompanied by full payment. Materials fee will be paid directly to the instructor. 

Non-members will be included if a workshop limit is not filled by members within 2- weeks prior to the date of  the 

workshop.  The cost for non-members is workshop and materials’ fees plus $30.  If a non-member decides to join the 

Guild after the first workshop participation, the next workshop in which s/he participates will be at the member rate for 

the rest of the Program year (the $30 can be applied to dues).  A full refund will be issued for a cancellation received by 

either the Treasurer or Workshop Coordinator 32 days prior to the date of the workshop.  A 50% refund will be issued 

for cancellations received 31-15 days prior to the workshop;  no refunds will be given after that.  For both members and 

non-members a complete refund will be issued if the workshop is canceled.   

  

Retreats : Registration and  payment must be received 2-weeks prior to the date of the retreat. No refunds will be 

issued after that date. If a retreat is canceled, a full refund will be issued. 

 

Please forward completed registration and payment (make check payable to WOODLAND WEAVERS & SPIN-

NERS) to:  

Jane Yelvington 

2910 Alger St SE 

Grand Rapids, MI 49546 

Questions:  jy2nd@comcast.net  or 616-719-2203 
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Textile Arts Market Contract  
 

Name______      Tag Initials/name      

Address            ______ 

Email      _______________________________________   

Phone number where you can be reached during the sale _________________________________ 

I authorize the Textile Arts Market to sell the items I furnish them on April 13, 2019, under the terms out-

lined below. The sale runs from 9am to 4pm on Saturday.  I understand and agree to the following: 

 

1. This sale is for members of the Woodland Weavers & Spinners Guild. There will be a 20 per cent com-

mission withheld from the sale of each item. 

2. The Textile Arts Market sale will collect and pay the sales tax on my items that sell as a  pass 

through.  The guild will be responsible for all credit card fees on my items that sell.  I will be responsi-

ble for reporting the total dollar amount of all items sold and paying any income tax incurred.  No 

Form 1099 will be issued. 

3. A check for 80 percent of my total sales will be sent to me at the address given above   If I move, or am 

no longer receiving mail at this address, it is my responsibility to provide the Treasurer with any ad-

dress change. 

4. The Textile Arts Market will furnish me with a statement detailing the disbursement of the monies col-

lected on my items which sell.  This statement will include at the minimum the total dollar amount of 

my items that sold, the dollar amount of my proceeds (80 percent) and the dollar amount of the 20 per 

cent commission the guild will retain.  Payment is made on the sales tags collected from items at the 

point of sale. 

5. I will be responsible for the delivery of my sale items to the Textile Arts Market location at the St. 

Nicholas Antiochian Orthodox Church (2250 East Paris Ave). Product must be brought to the sale loca-

tion between 1-4:30 on Friday April 12, 2019.  Each item I provide will have an approved tag that is 

accurately and clearly filled out. I will be responsible for the pick-up of any of my items which do not 

sell at the close of the sale on Saturday, April 13, 2019 at 4pm.  Items are not to be removed from the 

sales area until the sale has ended. 

6. The Textile Arts Market sale is not responsible for items lost, stolen or damaged during  the sale.  

Please check your individual insurance for coverage. 

7. The guild encourages each member to create items for sale.  All products for sale need to be produced 

or created by the guild member who is selling the item.  The Sales Committee is available to discuss 

any items that do not fall within the guidelines published in the annual Membership Book. 

8. The Sale Committee reserves the right to refuse or remove items which do not conform to the sales 

guidelines.  I understand the display of my items will depend on the availability of space, and that the 

Sale Committee reserves the right to display or withhold merchandise based on the available space. 

9. Any items that may have picked up odor from stale air, cigarettes, pets, cooking or other contaminants 

must be aired-out before being presented for sale. 

10. I agree to comply with the requirement that each participating member donates a minimum 

of 4 hours, or arranges another member on their behalf, towards running a successful sale.  

 

Time slot and assignment that I or my alternate will be working:       

          Date & Time 

Name of alternate who will be working my shift: ___________________________________________  

 

I accept the terms outlined above. _______________________________________________________   

      Name      Date 

 

03/2019 Edition 


